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October 9, 2020 
 

Via E-Mail: 
 

Mr. Ted Tucker 
Desert West Air Ranchers Corporation (A Wyoming Corporation) 
P.O Box 11060 
Jackson, WY     83002 
 
 
     Re: KRDX (FM), Corona de Tucson, AZ 
      Desert West Air Ranchers Corporation (“Desert West”) 
      Facility Identification Number: 36023 
      Construction permit BPH-20070601BRS 
                                                                             and License Application BLH-20130624AAE  
 

Dear Mr. Tucker: 
 
By letter dated April 10, 2020, we dismissed KRDX’s pending licence application BLH-20130624AAE because 
the licensee had not implemented operations during the past (nearly) six years, for reasons within the licensee’s  
control.   But in the petition for reconsideration you filed on May 15, 2020, you advised that Cochise 
Broadcasting LLC was working toward completing construction for KXZK.  A license application for KXZK 
was filed on May 19, 2020.  That license application was granted October 9, 2020.  That license grant removes 
the impediment to KRDX’s license application, and Desert West avers that KRDX is ready and able to 
commence full power operation upon grant of the KRDX license.1 
 
In light of the changed circumstances, we set aside the April 10, 2020 dismissal of KRDX’s license application 
BLH-20130624AAE.  The petition for reconsideration is granted to the extent indicated by this letter.  The 
cancellation of the underlying construction permit BPH-20070601BRS IS REVERSED and the license 
application BLH-20130624AAE is REINSTATED.    Further, that license application, being now acceptable for 
filing, IS GRANTED.  Operation of KRDX may commence immediately.  KRDX shall advise the Commission 
when licensed operations have resumed. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Dale Bickel 
       Senior Engineer 
       Audio Division 
       Media Bureau 
cc:   Susan Marshall (via e-mail) 
   :    Eric Swanson (via e-mail)  

 
1  Separate fee issues have also been resolved. 

 


